
 
                       
 
        

Welcome to Week 9!  It is hard to 
believe we only have this week and next 
week left in Term Three.  Last week we 
held the Year 8 into Year 9 Subject 
Selection Evening, and I would like to 
thank those parents and students who 
made the time to come and discuss 
future subject choices. 
 
We also had our Year 11 and 12 students 
attend the RAP Study Day in Barellan on 
Friday.  This was an excellent 
opportunity for Year 12 to meet with 
their teachers one last time before they 
commence the HSC Exams in early 
November.  It was also great for Year 11 
students to meet up with staff prior to 
the commencement of the end of 
preliminary exams, starting this 
Thursday. 
 
Last week Year 6 and Year 10 completed 
the VALID science tests and we look 
forward to hearing of our student’s 
success in the coming weeks.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
This week we are having our first 
rehearsal for The Muppets Musical on 
Wednesday.  Students will get the 
opportunity to practise in the town hall 
and finalise their acts.  We look forward 
to the musical, which will be held on 
Wednesday the 26th of September.   
 
This week on Thursday we also have 
Stage 4 engaging in a Video Conference 
with South Korean Students discussing 
Interconnections In the World.  This is an 
exciting opportunity that will also be 
available for Stage 3 later in the Term.  
 
Our Primary Industry students will also 
be attending Henty Field Days on 
Tuesday as a part of an extra-curricular 
excursion.  As the weather starts to 
warm up, I would like to encourage and 
remind students to be bringing their hats 
to school.  Enjoy Week 9 and we will see 
you at the Week 10 Farewell Assembly 
for Year 12.  
 
Bianca Horne 
Head Teacher 

Prize winning produce @ Ardlethan Show 
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Friday, 21/9/18: D Worland, L Maxwell 
Monday, 24/9/18: K O’Shea, A Prentice 
 

 
Beginning Term 4, we will be trialling an 
online ordering system through My 
School Connect.  Please feel free to 
register an account online, or by 
downloading the App from the App 
Store or Google Play.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any questions or feedback, 
please contact Alicia on 0400 438 088. 

P&C Meeting 
Please find attached the minutes from 
our previous meeting held last Tuesday 
11th September 2018. 
 
Uniform Order 
A reminder that a bulk uniform order will 
be placed this week, if you have any 
uniform requirements going into 2019, it 
is recommended that an order be placed 
now as we cannot guarantee any late 
orders will be able to be filled prior to 
2019.  Please contact the school front 
office.
 
Uniform Co-ordinator 
We would like to extend a big thank you 
to Carol Heward who will be finishing up 
as uniform co-ordinator as of today. 
Uniform orders can still be placed by 
going through the front office at school.  
All pending orders and any Kinder 2019 
orders will also be filled in due course.  If 
you have any queries, please do not 
hesitate to contact Ellen Edis  
on 0427 861 771. 
P&C Committee 
 
Fundraiser 
Ariah Park P&C have committed to 
providing a bus service during the 
Warbirds Show in Temora on Friday 12th 
& Saturday 13th October.  Anyone with a 
HR or MR licence or above, please let 
Joel Fairman know if you can assist at 
any stage during this time.  Hosts are 
also required to assist passengers onto 
the bus and collect the money. It will be 
great to have as many helpers as 
possible for this fundraiser. 
 



A very special thank you to our helpers 
who packed morning teas for the 
Farmlink Open Day last Friday morning, 
especially those who came to help at 
such late notice. It was a great way to 
raise funds for our P&C. 
Ellen Edis, P&C Secretary 
 
 

Please note that new items are in bold 

Tuesday, 18/9/18 
Electives Day 
Secondary Scripture 
Secondary Students’ Study Afternoon 
Thursday, 20/9/18 
TAFE 
Primary Sporting Schools @ Bowling 
Club 
 

Wednesday, 26/9/18 
Muppets Musical Rehearsal  
Muppets Musical Show 7pm 
Thursday, 27/9/18 
Primary Sporting Schools @ Tennis Court 
Friday, 28/9/18 
Year 12 Farewell Assembly @11.59 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Secondary Excursion 
Thank you to those students who have 
already brought in their expression of 
interest note and their initial $50.00 for 
the Secondary Excursion. The next 
$50.00 instalment is due on Friday 21st 
September 2018.  Please find following 
the payment plan. 
 
Due By Details Amount 
Past Due Deposit $ 50 
21/9/18 Instalment 1 $ 50 
19/10/18 Instalment 2 $ 50 
2/11/18 Instalment 3 $ 50 
16/11/18 Instalment 4 $ 50 
30/11/18 Instalment 5 $100 
TOTAL $350 
Payment in full can be made at any time. 
Mrs Tidd 
 
Primary Industry Notes 
Please return your permission note for 
Mr Bray's excursion to Henty Field Days 
as soon as you can.  
Thankyou.  
Mrs Tidd 
 
Stage 5 Science 
Last week in Science, students were 
preparing for their examination in Week 
10. Students consolidated their 
understanding of characteristics of acids 
and bases by testing the pH of a series of 
different substances. Students also 
investigated how concentration, 
temperature, the use of a catalyst and 
volume affects the rate of reaction. 
Students had the opportunity to select a 
variable to measure and record their 
results (see collage).  
Mrs Tidd 



Interconnections 

Collaborative class work on Google 
Classroom in preparation for our first 
Video Conference link with South Korea.  
Year 7/8 are studying Interconnections 
in Geography this term and will be 
looking at how we share connections 
with South Korea and the world. 
Miss Farrell 
 
 
 
 
Stage 4 and Stage 5 Agriculture  
Well done to all of the students in Stage 
4 and Stage 5 Agriculture whose entries 
received first prize in the Ardlethan 
Show last weekend.  Students won first 
prize for their pumpkin, lettuce, cabbage 
and radishes.  Students also won the 
most successful Agricultural Exhibitor.  I 
am very proud of their commitments to 
their Ag plots.  Keep up the great work 
(see collage).  
Mrs Tidd 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage 4 and 5 PDHPE and PASS 
This Term in Stage 4 PDHPE we have 
been studying Nutrition and Eating 
Habits.  As a part of their assessment 
task students have been researching the 
impact of excessive long term 
consumption of salt and sugar.  In doing 
this, we researched some of our 
favourite sweet and savoury treats. 
Students were surprised to find just how 
much sugar and salt we consume when 
we enjoy our “sometimes” foods.  The 
collage at the back of the newsletter 
shows the actual sugar content of a 
single serve of some of our favourite 
sweet treats and drinks.  Stage 4 have 
discovered that even by indulging in one 
sweet treat a day we may be putting 
ourselves in the excessive sugar 
consumption category.  This was a scary 
discovery when we discussed the impact 
on our lifestyles.  
 
Stage 5 PDHPE have been working hard 
on learning all about road safety and 
road rules that apply specifically to them 
as Provisional and Learner Drivers.  Stage 
5 have been surprised by some of the 
road statistics for young people and 
researched ways we can address the 
common issues for young people on the 
road.  Stage 5 have worked hard this 
term with an in class assessment item 
every fortnight since Week 6.  They have 
applied themselves with diligence to 
these tasks and should be commended 
on their effort.  
 
Stage 5 PASS have been building on our 
Term 2 Coaching unit by delving into the 
realm of Fundamental Movement Skills.  
This topic has allowed us to consider a 
variety of concepts including the 



breakdown of skills and how we can 
transfer skills both positively and 
negatively in sport.  Last week we 
enjoyed the sunshine on Thursday and 
practised our High Jump skills.  We 
applied what we have been learning in 
class to breakdown the skill and apply 
new techniques.  
Miss Horne 
 
 

Stage 4 – Ag, PDHPE, Yr 7 Food Tech, 
Music 
Stage 5 – Math, PASS, Ag, PDM, Music 
Prelim – Exams start on Thursday 
 

Week 10 
Stage 4 – Science, Math  
Stage 5 – Science 
Prelim Exams – Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday 

Borambola Excursion 
Tuesday, 4th - Friday, 7th December 
Due By Details Amount 
Past Due Deposit $ 20 
Past Due Instalment 1 $ 50 
28/9/18 Instalment 2 $ 50 
19/10/18 Instalment 3 $ 50 
2/11/18 Instalment 4 $ 50 
16/11/18 Instalment 5 $ 20 
TOTAL $240 
Instalment number 2 due by Friday 28th 
September.  Payment in full can be made 
at any time. 
 
Kindergarten, Year 1 & Year 2 
Please remember to send in your child’s 
costume for the Muppets Musical to 
school in a labelled bag. 
Miss James, Ms Studholme & Mrs Cox 
 
Stage 3 Science 
Last week, students in Year 5/6 have 
been learning about the production 
process of making ice cream as part of 
their Material World unit.  Students 
needed to identify the equipment 
required to conduct this experiment and 
had to create the method.  Students 
have been working well to conduct 
practicals. 
Mrs Tidd 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Keep an eye out for information in the coming weeks about our talent quest!  If your 
child is interested in getting an act together, please let them know they should tell their 
teacher or let Raff Edis know directly. Ideas for an act include, but are not limited to; 
singing, dancing, acting and comedy. The talent quest is open to students from 
Kindergarten to Year 11.  There will be a series of auditions held throughout Term 4, 
which will culminate in a “final” on Wednesday 28th November of the selected acts. 























Northern Jets Presentation Night - Friday 21st  September 6pm @ 
Ardlethan Hall  
Entry $20 includes nibbles, dinner and entertainment by "Flat Strap". 6pm for 
6.30pm sharp start.  Dress is semi-formal.  RSVP to Helen Bray by Monday 17th on 
0409 533 988.  
Anyone interested in catching a bus from Ariah Park contact Robyn Buerckner by 
Monday 17th 0429 366 374 netball.jets@gmail.com. ALL WELCOME!!! 

 
 

Ariah Park Swimming Pool AGM 
Thursday 27th sept 6.30pm at the Ariah Park Bowling Club. 

Come along & support this valuable town asset.  Enquiries to 
Peter Harper 0428741278. 

 
 
 

To be included in the Ariah Park Community News, your ads/notices need to be received by 
11am Friday (weekend sport excepted). All notices may be emailed to  

ariahpark-c.admin@det.nsw.edu.au (preferred method), hand written or faxed 

 

mailto:netball.jets@gmail.com
mailto:ariahpark-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 



 
 
  











Address: 1 Harrison Street, Ariah Park  NSW  2665 
PO Box 56, Ariah Park  NSW  2665    Principal:  Justin Dunn 

Principal’s Email: justin.dunn@det.nsw.edu.au     Phone:  02 6974 1105 
Website: www.ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.edu.au     Mobile:  0488 741 329 
Newsletter Advertising: ariahpark-c.admin@det.nsw.edu.au  Fax:   02 6974 1017 
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Borambola Instalment Payment (Primary Excursion) 
Enclosed please find my instalment payment (instalment number 2) of $50.00 for 
the Borambola Excursion which is to be held from Tuesday, 4th - Friday, 7th 
December. 
 
� I have enclosed $50 (Instalment # 2) 
� I have made an online payment of $50 (Instalment # 2).  POP receipt 

number: …………….. 
� I have paid in full. Payment amount $............    POP receipt number………….. 
 
 
 
…………………………………………..    ……………………………………….. 
Parent/Guardian      Date 
 
---------------- Please return by this Friday, 28th September 2018  with payment-------- 
 
 
 
 
 
Wollongong Instalment Payment (Secondary Excursion) 
Enclosed please find my instalment payment (instalment number 1) of $50.00 for 
the Wollongong Excursion which is to be held from Wednesday, 5th - Friday, 7th 
December. 
 
� I have enclosed $50 (Instalment # 1) 
� I have made an online payment of $50 (Instalment # 1).  POP receipt 

number: …………….. 
� I have paid in full. Payment amount $............    POP receipt number………….. 

 
 
 
…………………………………………..    ……………………………………….. 
Parent/Guardian      Date 
 
---------------------- Please return by Friday, 21st September 2018 with payment--------- 
  





 



 


